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Dear Siblings in Christ,

        As we transition from the reflective season of Lent into the solemnity and depth of
Holy Week, we find ourselves preparing to witness the central events of our faith. Lent
has been a time of fasting, prayer, and repentance, a time of spiritual preparation as
we reflected on our need for God's grace and mercy. Now, as we enter Holy Week, we
are invited to journey with Jesus through His final days on earth, leading us from the
depths of His sacrifice on Good Friday to the glorious triumph of Easter Sunday.

      Holy Week begins with the triumph of Palm Sunday, where we celebrate Jesus'
entry into Jerusalem, and leads us through the heart-wrenching sorrow of Good
Friday, when Christ offers His life for the forgiveness of our sins. These days challenge
us to reflect on the weight of Jesus' sacrifice, drawing us closer to the truth of His love
and grace. But, as we know, Holy Week does not end in sorrow. The dark shadow of
Good Friday gives way to the bright light of Easter Sunday—the victory of life over
death, the resurrection of our Savior, and the promise of eternal life.
     

       Easter is not just a day, but the beginning of a season of joy, a season that reminds
us that death has been defeated. Through Christ’s resurrection, we have been made
new. The tomb is empty, and with it comes the promise of renewed life in Him.
    

    As we continue to celebrate this Easter season, let us remember that the
resurrection is not just a past event but a present reality that calls us to live in the hope
and joy it brings. Let us share this good news with those around us and embrace the
new life that Jesus offers.

     May this Easter season fill your hearts with peace, hope, and renewal, as we
celebrate the victory of our risen Lord.

In Christ’s love,



Generosity Minute



Prayer Requests

Notes from the
Pastor

Please call the church office at 717-336-2849 when:
You are in the hospital or prior to going to the hospital (or have a
relative call for you.) In an emergency, call Pastor Brubaker at 717-598-
4663.
You are confined to your home for an extended period of time
because of illness or accident.
You are going to a rehab center or a nursing home.
There is a change in your family status (birth, death, marriage, or
divorce).
You move to a home, move out of the area, or go away to college or
graduate school. Important for keeping data base current.
You schedule a meeting or an event of a group or committee. To be
open and communicative with everyone, we would like to include all
scheduling on the Church Calender and in the Weekly Bulletin.

Hunter Leisey
John Frantz
Ed Miller
John Wesner
Michael Wargo
Jeff Kappenstein
Nettie Kriener
Clair Sweigart
Faith Moyer
Michael A. Crowther
Reba Ranck
Grace Ranck
Ray Fox
Gene Miller
Jean Wolf
Bobby Hershey
Marilyn Gelsinger
Edie Snyder

Teresa Sweigart
Mel and Troy Ulrich
Earl Myers
Elizabeth Sherman
Judy Habecker
Anna Rose Schannauer
David Metzger
Linda Mohn
Pauline Wassmer
Jerry Landis
Mary Beth Jenkins
Evelyn Gehman
Joan Leed
Ron Adams
Kevin Williams
Karen Laudenslager
Susan Levan
Larry Eberly

 

Anson Kauffman
Janet Bingaman
Dwayne Dimitris
Gladys Eckenroad
Bonnie Koehle-Koon
Chris Zander
Ross Houck
Kathleen Troutman
Sally Bergman
Keith Reimert
Larry Hagy
Ed Blatt
Lori Gockley
Ryan Brown
Ray Weitzel
Pam Heisey
Cathy Stine
Hayden Cole



April 70+ Birthdays

Nursing Home

R E S I D E N T S 

CHANGE OF ADDRESS
Please let us know if you

have a change of
address, email or 
phone number. 

secretary@swamplutheran.org

Happy Birthday 

Please advise the office if this is the magic year that you turn 70! Just give Terri a call at 717-336-2849 or email her at
secretary@swamplutheran.org

to others born in April

Clyde Showalter
Mary Ann Weitzel

Michael A. Crowther
Clarice Haws
Anna Adams

 

RONALD STONER                        4/7
720 S. COCALICO ROAD
DENVER, PA 17517

TOM LESHER                                4/11
45 STEEPLE COURT
REINHOLDS PA 17569

DEB SWEIGERT                             4/12            
42 STONY RUN VILLAGE
DENVER PA 17517

JANE LESHER                               4/13
45 STEEPLE COURT
REINHOLDS PA 17569

JUDY HABECKER                         4/19                 
637 N 11TH AVENUE
LEBANON, PA 17046

KATHY HICKERNELL                   4/20
70 TEXTER MT ROAD
WERNERSVILLE PA 19565

 

 

 

SALLY HAGY                               4/20
500 BLUE LAKE ROAD
DENVER, PA 17517

WILLIAM MCQUATE                   4/21
723 PINE STREE
DENVER PA 17517

RONALD ARTZ                             4/21
PO BOX 53
390 BLUE LAKE ROAD
REINHOLDS, PA 17569
 
SANDRA HAWS                           4/22
712 VINEMONT ROAD
REINHOLDS, PA 17569
 
LARRY WOLF                               4/25
75 REINHOLDS ROAD
REINHOLDS, PA 17569

ANDREA SHREINER                    4/27
195 CREEK ROAD
DENVER PA 17517
 

 

 
Brittney Hickernell                     01
Grace Ranck                              02
Teresa Sweigart                         02
Debbie Bender                           05
Jonathan Herman                      05
Stacey Mixell                              05 
Mark Bansner                             06
Nathan Kramer                           06
Serena Bingaman                      07
Malinda Laudenslager               08
Andrea Winter                             08
Danielle Kauffman                      09
Heather Kittler                              09
Beth Garrison                               09
Lynette Hause                              10
Kurt Eckenroad                            11

Lindsey Sauder                    11
Ruth Kramer                         12
Katie Sauder                         14
Krystal Brown                       15
Kirsten Kleinsmith                15
Allison Witmer                       16
Michelle Young                     16
Laura Pannebecker              18
Michelle Young                      18
Josh Jones                              21
Makiah Roth                            26
Nicholas Motto                        26
Addyson Kauffman                27
Katie Miller                               29
Alex Van Zant                          30
Chris Gehman                         30

 
Bobby Hershey
Ephrata Manor
99 Bethany Rd Room 213A
Ephrata PA 17522



May Greeters

6   Randy & Karen Krater
13  Guy & Sue Templin
20  Dolores D’Aiello
27  John Frantz

April 1              6:00pm            Zoom Bible Study
April 1              7:00pm            Welcome Cmte      
April 2              6:15pm            Choir
April 2              7:00pm            Lenten Service @ Mellinger’s Schoeneck                 
April 6-12               Disaster Response Trip
April 7              7:00pm            Bell Choir
April 8              6:00pm            Zoom Bible Study
April 9              1-4:00pm        EASS Food Distribution
April 9               6:15pm           Choir
April 9               7:00pm           Lenten Service @ St. Paul’s Adamstown
April 10             6:30pm           Learning Cmte
April 11             6:00pm           SLY Flashlight Egg Hunt
April 13             8:30am           Palm Sunday Service
April 14             7:00pm           Bell Choir
April 15             6:00pm           Zoom Bible Study
April 16             6:15pm          Church Council Mtg
April 16             7:00pm           Choir
April 17             6:00am           Breakfast
April 17             7:30pm           Maundy Thursday Eucharist
April 18             6:00am           Breakfast
April 18             8:00pm           Good Friday Service
April 19             10-12:00pm   Community Easter Egg Hunt 
April 20              6:00am           Easter Sunrise Service
April 20              7:00am           Breakfast
April 20              8:30am           Easter Worship
April 21                   OFFICE CLOSED    
April 22             6:00pm           Zoom Bible Study
April 22             7:00pm           Cocalico Builders of Hope
April 23             7:00pm           Choir
April 28             7:00pm           Bell Choir
April 29             6:00pm           Zoom Bible Study
April 30             7:00pm           Choir

 

Exciting
UPCOMING

EVENTS

The church needs your help as a volunteer. From time to time members of the church need
assistance in getting somewhere or even to get to church. It is not often but when the need arises we
would appreciate having some folks who are willing to drive if available. Please call or email the office
to identify yourself as a willing volunteer driver at 717-336-2849 or secretary@swamplutheran.org.
God needs our hands and feet to assist those in our church family. Thank you for your consideration.

 

April Greeters

Thank you for serving as greeters. 
Please try to be at the front door

 by 8:10AM

HOLY WEEK BREAKFAST 2025. Maundy Thursday, April 17, 6:00am. Good Friday, April 18, 6:00am.
Easter Sunday, April 20, after 6:00am Service.

April 25 is the deadline for the May Newsletter. 
Please reach out to Terri Renninger at 717-336-2849 or email secretary@swamplutheran.org 
Your cooperation is appreciated. Thank you!

April

x

4  Denise Kidwell
11  Deb Kohl
18  Deb Sweigert
25  Glenn & Linda Beard



Lutheran Disaster Response shares God's hope, healing and renewal with people whose lives have
been disrupted by disasters in the United States and around the world. When the dust settles and the
headlines change, we stay to provide ongoing assistance to those in need  You may support these
efforts by writing a check to Swamp Lutheran with the memo marked Disaster Response. The church
will then send one check to Lutheran Disaster who in turn will donate 100% of the donation to assist
those impacted. The next Disaster Response trip will be April 6-12, 2025.
                       Thank You as You Continue to Give Generously!! 

 

Knitters and Crocheters have been asked to provide baby blankets for Veteran Families. Please use
soft yarn with not too loose of a pattern and no more than 32" X 32 ," but not less than 27" square or
rectangular. There are some copies of baby blanket patterns in the church library where the
shawls/blankets are being collected. We need more boy colors than girl colors.

 

FOOD BANK – Needs of the food bank are ongoing and need replenished monthly. There is a need
for paper towels, toilet paper, cereal, spaghetti, pasta, and mac & cheese. Thank you for helping as
you are able. We distribute on the 2nd Wednesday each month. Please check for a current expiration
date.

ALTAR FLOWER/CANDLE UPDATE: Thank you to everyone who donated to the Altar Flower and
Sanctuary Candle ministry. The 2025 Flower Calendar is posted in the Narthex. The Sanctuary Candle
cost will remain at $5.00 and the cost of the Altar Flowers remains at $40.00 (subject to change). If you
would like to sponsor a Sunday for the flowers or candle, please contact Sue Kreitz at 717-283-9444 or
John Frantz at 717-606-8994.

2025 North Lancaster Lenten Cluster Services
7PM

Theme: Perfect Love Casts Out Fear

   Date                                                     Location                                 Preacher

SERVICE COMMITTEE LWR Personal Care Kits. During the months of March and April we will be collecting
items for personal care kits. The following items are included in each kit. You may donate a complete kit or
individual items. 

1 light-weight bath size towel (maximum 52”X27”), dark color recommended.
2 bath size bars (4 or 5 oz) of soap in original wrapping.
1 adult size toothbrush in its original packaging.
1 sturdy comb, remove packaging.
1 metal nail clippers, remove packaging.

Do not add other items than those that are listed. All items should be new. 
All kits, soap, and quilts can be collected for LWR until Sunday, October 1st.
Thank you for your support of Lutheran World Relief’s worldwide mission! Jane Lesher 717-471-2974. 

EASTER FLOWER COST Lilies $11.00 and Tulips $8.00. Questions call Jodi Showalter 717-413-7149.



OFFICERS of COUNCIL

Lori Gockley, President,
 

Lee Showalter, Vice President
 

 Danielle Kauffman, Secretary

Deb Kohl, Financial Secretary

Guy Templin, Co-Treasurer

Sue Knauer, Co-Treasurer
 

CONGREGATIONAL 
COUNCIL LIAISONS

Danielle Kauffman —
Communication, Directory

Sue Ellen Knauer — Constitution;
Service; Personnel, Generosity

Lee Showalter — Disaster
Response

Guy Templin — Finance;
Worship

Deb Sweigert — Builders of
Hope

Randy Krater — Property

Pam Leisey — Learning

Grady Daub—Safety & Security

Denise Kidwell — Kitchen Krew

Jen Weitzel - Welcome

Alan Worley –Youth Ministry

Cody Leisey- Worship Study

 

Have you updated your will and
remembered the ministry of Christ at

Swamp Lutheran?

Swamp Lutheran Church can be named
a beneficiary in your will and/or in your

life insurance policy.

Give a gift that celebrates your life
and commitment to Christ!



Church Council Highlights
March 17, 2025

Next Council Meeting
April 16
6:15pm

Service: 
They are planning to focus on God’s Work, Our hands program. Instead of Love, Inc’s “The Projects.”

Kitchen Krew:
Our food bank provided food boxes for 41 families with 115 individuals.
Served 36 individuals for Ash Wednesday supper.
Served lunch for 14 individuals on family game day.
Helped serve 100+ individuals at Pastor Scott’s 60th birthday party.

Welcome: 
Spring Fest will be on May 18th.
Judy Habecker has retired from doing the greeting cards, they will now be done by: Sam Reimert, Jan Risser,
Linda Beard, and Terri Renninger. We thank them for stepping up to continue this ministry and for Judy’s many
years of service.

Learning:
Children’s Church will continue through the summer focusing on crafts.
April 19th - Easter Egg hunt with Easter Bunny.
Confirmation camp- kids going into 7th grade and finishing up in 8th grade are eligible. Looking into having
weekend retreats in addition to the camp.
May 18th is the last day of Sunday School.
The committee is beginning to communicate with a monthly email to keep parents informed.

Youth Ministry: 
March 30th they will assemble disaster flood buckets.
April 11-12 will be the Flashlight Egg Hunt sleepover.
May 4- A secret ballot will be done to identify an activity for May 4th.

Property: 
They are working on getting the heat fixed in the bathrooms. The heat is working in the new wing bathrooms.    

   The old bathrooms will have to wait until the old choir room is repaired.         

Worship Study Follow-Up. 
A survey is being put together for the congregation to express their views on the current worship service.

    There are several ways you will be able to respond to the survey once it has been finalized.
          Online - through the website or a QR code.
          In-person interview by the committee.
          Paper survey.
          Email.
    More information to follow.
Other items discussed: 

Cocalico Plumbing & Heating will be fixing the broken pipes per their bid and will begin when the parts arrive.
Payment was received for the mitigation work and Restoration Relief will be paid for their work.
The balance of the work has also been approved. We will be deciding how to use that room with input from the
congregation. Please see Cody Leisey, Pastor, or myself if you have any thoughts on how to use the room.

                                                                         Let’s Go Phils!



LWR KITS IN 2024
Below is a report from Lutheran World Relief concerning their Quilt & Kit Ministry for 2024.
Swamp’s kits are shipped to the Maryland warehouse for distribution. Maryland Shipping Warehouse
distributed quilts & kits to the following countries:
Angola
Honduras
Moldova
Ukraine
United States

Total Distribution Numbers for both Maryland and Minnesota Warehouses:
Quilts 370,818
School Kits 140,117
Personal Care Kits 127,621
Baby Care Kits 45,690
Fabric Kits 5,568

Total 689,814 quilts and kits to 16 countries. Thank you for your generous giving to this worldwide ministry.



Thank you!

Thank you to everyone who
assisted and supported me on my

BSA journey through the earning of
the Eagle Scout Award. 

Your ongoing words of interest,
encouragement and all other

assistance are greatly appreciated. 

Chace Smith





Swamp’s Spring Fest 
May 18 starting at 11:00 AM

Free Food – Entertainment – Fun for all ages
More details to follow...



SLY FLASHLIGHT EGG
HUNT & SLEEPOVER
APRIL 11-12, 2025 
Ages: 6th to 12th grade. Friday 6 pm to Saturday 9 am 

The Swamp Lutheran Youth Group (SLY) invites you to join us in
our annual Flashlight Easter Egg Hunt. Faith activity and, weather
permitting, hunt eggs by flashlight. Then come inside to watch a
movie. Friday dinner and Saturday breakfast included. 

Bring a friend! 

717-336-2849 

275 Swamp Church Rd
Reinholds, PA 17569

717-336-2849 

www.swamplutheran.org 

Friday, April 11, 6pm dropoff

Saturday, April 12, 9am 
pickup 

Invite a Friend! 
____ 

RSVP by April 6 to
Pastor Scott 

pastor@swamplutheran.org 

Friday Dinner
Saturday Breakfast 

____ 

____ 

Things to Bring:
flashlight, basket/bag

for eggs, sleeping bag,
pillow, earplugs,
toothbrush and

toothpaste, medication 

SWAMP LUTHERAN CHURCH 






